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PALMER CLAIMANTS LITIGATION GROUP
SEPTEMBER BULLETIN 2003

I am writing to update you on the latest developments, which in summary are;

• Palmer has not given information about his assets and is in contempt of court.
• The Focus Group will meet in the next month.
• A media plan is being devised to help us expand the Group.
• We have prepared team sheet and introduced new ways for you to contact us.

Palmer has not provided an Affidavit giving specific information about his assets (up to £3.25 million),
in breach of the Court Order and in contempt of court.  Peter Wylde and Michel Kallipetis QC, who are
in charge of the litigation aspects of the Group’s claims, are considering what steps to take next to
enforce the Court’s Order.

In the meantime the Focus Group will meet for the first time in the next month.  We are also meeting
over the next few days with those that have marketing expertise in order to design a strategy to help
us expand the Group.  We hope to report on both meetings in the October Bulletin.

Attached to this Bulletin is a team sheet which introduces the legal team and the different areas of the
claim which the various members are responsible for.  We hope you find it both useful and interesting.

You will also find our new contact details (which are also at the bottom of this letter).  We have
introduced those to make sure that there is no confusion as to whom you should contact in the legal
team if you need to get in touch.  It is crucial that your input goes to the right people in the legal team.
It is also important that we streamline the process so that the legal costs of the Group do not increase
unnecessarily. 

If you need to reach us please make sure you read the contacts detail sheet carefully.

We will report to you again in our October bulletin.


